



     Minutes of a Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Thursday 22nd November 2018
In Warcop Village Hall

At 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr D Keetley (Chairman)   Harrison, Deighton, Wass 
ALSO PRESENT:   Clerk + 1 members of public.
	01/1118
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillor Heron, Fell & Allen

	ACTION

	02/1118
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Councillor Deighton – Footpath quote
	

	03/1118
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes held on Monday 15th October 2018 were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.  Councillor Deighton proposed these as correct and Councillor Wass seconded them.
	

	04/1118
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING

The clerk has e-mailed the Environment Agency regarding the flooding near the church, but has had no response back as yet.
Mr Harbage who is kindly cutting the grass in Sandford has presented his petrol receipts.

It was agreed that the old part of the cemetery would get cut more regularly next year and the council would have a look at any over grown trees that need attending to or any damage to walls.

Eden District Council have paid the council £988.00 for the devolution of the street lighting this will be reduced over the next 5 years.

The mini-bus link is still running and the numbers are still low.

A contractor has been appointed to dig the trench from Taylor & Braithwaite to the broadband unit near the railway bridge.
	

	05/1118
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
A resident asked if the area near the bus shelter and newspaper box could be tidied up this is down on the action plan and will be dealt with in the new year.  Highways may need to come out to have a look at this area as some of this area is Highways responsibility.  The chairman will also look at prices for purchasing a new paper box.
	DK

	06/1118

	APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT
Planning for carpool at Bleatarn was discussed.  There were no objections, but an observation regarding the black cladding for the extension which the parish council is not in keeping with the rest of the property or area.  The clerk will make a comment on website.
	HS



	07/1118
	FINANCE

The following payments were approved for payment :
Mr Burnett – Cheque No 101005 £32.83
Royal British Legion – Poppy Wreath £18.50 – cheque No 101006
Mrs J Cottrell – Audit Annual Accounts £30.00 – cheque No 101007
Mr Harbage – Petrol for grass cutting £185.00 cheque No 101008
BACS Payment – Mr M Hughes – Repair of Pinfold £286.00
BACS Payment - Eden Handyman – Repair to war memorial £60.00
The 3 monthly bank reconciliation was checked and signed.

The budget was discussed.
	

	08/1118
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS & UPDATE
Flood works – The quote for the path is £2600.00 inc VAT from Mr G Deighton.  After a discussion this was agreed to proceed with the project.  Councillor Keetley proposed this and Councillor Wass seconded this.
The 2 new lecterns have also been ordered.  The council have also agreed to purchase 5 large planters for the parish at an approx. cost of £2000.00
Defib for Phone box – After a discussion it was agreed to purchase another Defib to go into the unused phone box.  The chairman will get in touch with Heart start who will provide the defib.
Noticeboard for Bleatarn – It was agreed to purchase a new noticeboard for Bleatarn as the old one is now raining in.

Election of Vice – Chairman – Defer until next meeting 

Chamley Arms - Builders are currently in working on the house, not sure who is doing the work it was agreed to send an e-mail to Mr Frankland.
	DK
DK


	09/1118
	PARISH ACTION PLAN
Please can all councillors have a look at this?

	Everyone


	10/1118
	COMMUNITY ISSUES
The chairman attending a Highways meeting and Highways are currently looking at the Penrith to Scotch Corner stretch of the A66 and how to improve the road junctions along this.  They will be asking all the parish councils for their info along this stretch of the A66.  It was agreed when they do contact the council to have an open meeting for all the residents to put all the ideas together.
	

	11/118
	SCHEDULE OF CORRESPONDENCE NOTICES & PUBLICATIONS
EDC – Cemetery Regulations - The clerk had a request for internment of Ashes . Currently the cemetery does not have a designated area just to intern ashes.  After a discussion it was agreed to use the bottom end of the cemetery near the wall for 4 internment plots for Ashes at a cost of £125.00.  The clerk will draw up a plan for this area.
	HS

	12/1118
	COUNCILLOR MATTERS

	

	13/1118
	ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA


	

	13/1118
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

Wednesday 9th January 2019 at 7.30pm
Meeting closed at 9.05pm
Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
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